[image: image1.jpg]U3A Sapphire Coast

ABN: 85641263291

P.O.Box 798
Merimbula NSW 2548
ek

P




  
Management Team Meeting Minutes  – 28 September, 2023
Meeting Room, Club Sapphire   1:30pm
Present:  
Paul Strutynski, Judy Brand, Garry Clear, Merryn Dowling
Apologies :   
 Roger Harris, Sue O’Loughlin,  Carolyn Smith
1. Welcome Paul welcomed those present
2. Minutes from previous meeting   24 August 2023

 Motion:    Minutes from meeting held 24 August are true and accurate


 Moved:  Paul

Seconded:  Garry
3. Business arising from previous meeting:
· Public relations strategy and promotional flyer update Paul distributed 4 versions of the flyer, 2 of which were selected. Paul to get quotes for printing 500 copies of each.
· Follow up Sue’s proposal for micro courses. The concept of 1 on 1 tutorials was considered an excellent initiative, and her write up commended – friendly style and inclusivity was especially noted. Recommended to delete reference to activities that might be considered the realm of tradespeople or professionals eg electrical work or recommending pesticides.
· Christmas Party Club Sapphire has been booked for 6 December. Agreed bookings to open 1 November, close 26th November, Merryn to set up Try Booking and do a promotion for the Newsletter.  Menu chosen is a main meal plus dessert at a cost of $33 per person.  The meal is traditional Christmas fare, with turkey, ham and Christmas pudding.  Members to be charged $20 per head, $35 per head for non-members. 
Sue to approach Cherie Glanville for music, and has approached the recorder group. She has also suggested a Secret Santa rather than lucky door prizes, where everyone brings a small gift (homemade, upcycled or recycled), which is put into a pile in exchange for a ticket, and at the end of the meal those with tickets collect a gift. (Tickets will ensure that only donors are receivers!)   Agreed to go ahead with this suggestion. 
4. Correspondence:
· U3A Network Newsletter – previously emailed.  Paul to follow up with Laurene re attendance recording.
· Notifications for Horizon Bank Community Grants, Michael Holland advised of Community Building Grants Program and Dept Communities and Justice advised of Connecting Seniors Grants Program. Most of these grants have very specific guidelines, and desired outcomes, largely focusing on sustainability and community building.  

The proposal for a dividing wall at TBC has been re-initiated with an offer from Fleur Dwyer of a contact she has with a good track record of sourcing grant funding who would be prepared to write applications on our behalf.
There was extensive discussion, including
· acknowledgement that there is no strong business case for 2 rooms, and no confidence there would be significantly increased income
· users of TBC have casually expressed to committee members their opposition to installing a divider
· there is a strong probability of cost overruns, which would result in U3A budget being called on for top up funds

· concern that any divider would be sufficiently soundproof to have 2 rooms in use simultaneously (based on experience with similar dividers eg  Tura library)
· issues of airflow and the need for additional air conditioning which would need to be included in any grant application
The following motion was subsequently passed:  The management team resolves to defer the installation of a dividing wall at TBC unless there is a clearly demonstrated need, consistent with a sound business case.    Moved:   Merryn    Seconded:  Paul. 
The availability of grant funding was noted, but there is no strong demonstrated need at the moment. It was resolved grants will be applied for only when there is a demonstrated need, not simply to access available funds.  Moved:  Garry. Seconded:   Judy.   Paul will follow up with Fleur.
5. Treasurer’s Report (emailed) 
Finances are tracking well and the installation of a blind at TBC noted.  Margaret Nicoll and  Michele Patten have both had training in processing Paypal, and the software has been installed on the TCB Laptop. 

Motion: Report to be accepted and payments listed in the cashbook and bank reconciliation are accepted and approved.       Moved:    Merryn
Seconded:  Garry
6. Brief update from team leaders: 

· Program Team:  Paul reported on Sue’s behalf. Noted there is a one off booked for every Friday this term. The proposal for 1 on 1 tutorials is in the pipeline
· Team Office:  Michele’s report previously emailed. Flyscreens and blinds installed, noted absence of signwriting on front window – team office can arrange.  Paypal training, Currently 412 members.
· Newsletter Team:  Team have met and next issue is in planning, Noted difficulties with Sandy Coates approaching newsletter team directly, despite agreement to go through Program Team Leader, which has upset Newsletter Team members. Deadline for Newsletter changed to Thursday to try to avoid last minute pressure and Team having to work over the weekend. Sue has met with Sandy to endeavor to resolve. 
7. Other Business

· Data Security  Judy spoke of a member’s account being hacked, concerning because a password used exclusively for her U3A account was quoted by the hacker. Probably not from U3A but an ‘on sold’ list but raises the issue of data security, especially given the inability of members to change passwords without going through another party. System is being upgraded which may solve this problem. It was noted that there are many records on our system which have not been active for many years and it was recommended that these records should be deleted. Paul moved, seconded Garry: that records of members who have not been active for 5 years or more be deleted from our system.  Team Office to be asked to complete this task.
Discussion about who has what access to register of users, members details  and what access they have. Kym Moggeridge a possible support person to help clarify and review. 
· Succession planning, especially wrt  Program Team Leader.  Sue may have found someone who is interested in taking over her role as Program Team Leader – more negotiations when Sue returns from Melbourne in October.
· President’s column
Sue’s proposal for 1 on 1 learning

Visit by Regional Rep Laurene Mulcahy

Christmas Party
Future Absences: 

Meeting Concluded: 
3.05



Next Meeting:   26 th October 2023
